MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE

TUESDAY, MARCH  6, 2012 MEETING

The Magma Flood Control District called to order the Meeting of March 6, 2012, at

4:00 p.m. at the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K- 8 School - Band Room, 2700 North 

Anthem Way,  Florence, Arizona 85132.  This meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a toll free phone number of 1-800-920-7487 was provided for individuals residing within and without the District to appear telephonically for the meeting.  The meeting was called to order by President Vinson Dobson.  President Dobson, Director Ty LeSueur and Director Wayne Dames appeared telephonically at the meeting.  Others appearing in person were Kent Pace, General Manger, and Stephen R. Cooper, District Counsel.  Also appearing telephonically was Larry Pfeiffer, Assistant Secretary to the Board.  There were no public members present at the meeting.               

President Dobson welcomed the Board Members and staff. 

The next item of business was approval of the minutes of December 6, 2011.  A motion was made by Ty LeSueur and seconded it by Wayne Dames.  Thereafter, the minutes were approved. 

The first item of business was the General Manager report. 

General Manager Pace next gave an update on the Dam Rehabilitation.  General Manager Pace noted the Rehabilitation Contract was signed on April 1, 2011, and we now are eleven (11) months into the Contract and the dam rehabilitation is not as far along as planned.  

General Manager Pace noted that substantial progress on the dam rehabilitation has occurred since the beginning of the year and the contract is approximately 19% complete.  General Manager Pace noted the contract was still behind schedule and hoped the contractor would continue to make substantial progress on the contract.  

General Manger Pace next gave an update on the Federal Funding relating to its contract with NRCS.  General Manager Pace noted that NRCS has been paying on a timely basis each month.  He also informed the board that NRCS was changing its accounting system and anticipated a thirty (30) day delay in processing its next reimbursement to the District. 

The next item of business was an Executive Session with the Board and Staff.  The Executive Session began at 4:10 p.m. and reconvened in to Regular Session at 5:08 p.m.

The next item was Board Member reports.  There was a discussion by Board Members of the Arizona Department of Transportation freeway corridor alignments and the potential impact the alignments may have on District infrastructure.  It was specifically noted this was not an Agenda item and no action, decision or consensus would occur.   It was noted the corridor alignments would be subject to public meetings and the planning documents were readily available.  It was also noted the General Manager would monitor the studies and bring the matter back to the District when appropriate.  General Manager Pace also noted the District would work with Pinal County, the Town of Florence and ADOT on planning and providing information on District infrastructure.   

The next item of business was other business, there was no other business before the Board.  Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned by President Dobson at 5:36 p.m.

DATED this ____ day of March, 2012.

___________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER, 

District Attorney
